
Response to the editor 

 

Dear editorial team, 

We thank our scientific editor for his suggestions, which are now implemented in the new version of the manuscript. 

Please note that we uploaded high quality files for the figures as supplementary. They should be used instead of the images 

present in the pdf. 

Sincerely, 

Baptiste Vandecrux on behalf of the co-authors 

 


